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Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 

September  2019 Volume 45 Issue 3  

Thoughts from  

District Governor Steve Middlemiss 

Send all articles, pictures and information to PCC Deedee LaTulippe at 

Newsletter 44h@outlook.com 

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is the 20th of each month. 

Leading From the Heart 

We have completed our first Cabinet Meeting of the year and I would like to thank everyone who attend-

ed. I especially want to thank the Hudson Lions for showing up in numbers and helping us have a very 

successful event. We installed a great team of officers and Erik Lesniak of the Fisher Cats talked about the 

importance of our association and how the Fisher Cats want to help us get the word out. 

I would like to thank all the Lions and family members who attended the Fisher Cats game on August 24th 

and made it another great event. Thank you to all involved in putting this event together. 

Please, Please Club Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers make every effort to attend the upcoming club 

Officer Training Forum. One of the pillars of this year’s team goals is to train our Leaders both club and 

district to be stronger and feel more confident in their roles. The topic of MyLion will be covered in the 

Secretary class so even if you’re not a Secretary and want to better understand this website please 

attend. 

Please remember that we are here for you and you are welcome to reach out to us with your questions 

and concerns. 

I can’t wait to visit each and every one of our fantastic clubs.  Thank you all for all your efforts to help 

those in your communities.  Don’t forget to JUST ASK! 

Yours In Lionism, DG Steve and Lion LeeAnn 
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,216 1,226 

Added members  6 16 

Dropped members  3 23 

Closing Balance 1,219 1,220 

Net Gain/Loss  3 -7 

Worldwide  1,434,698 1,434,698 

Club  New Member Sponsor 

Hudson Mary Sargent Ann Read 

Hudson Karen Furtato Pat Hurney 

Wakefield Melissa K Cunliff Ken Nelson 

Wakefield Pamela Weedon-Conti Scott Gaudet 

Wolfeboro Leonard Pinault None Listed 

Find the PDG Pin Contest 

Info on Page 3 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

9/12 LYS Airport Diner 6:30 

9/14 LIONS CLUBS                            

OFFICER TRAINING                                 

Delta Dental, Concord    

9/19 LSHF                              

6:30PM Airport Diner           

9/21 ZONE 7 Meeting          

9:30AM-Noon  Senior Center        

3 Dore St. Ossipee, NH 

9/19-21 USA/Canada  Forum     

Spokane, Washington 

9/25 LTSSA Annual Meeting     

Salt Hill Pub  Lebanon, NH 

9/26 NHAPPDG                                        

Airport Diner Manchester 

10/1 ZONE 1 Meeting 6:30PM 

Checkers/Alvirne High School, 

Rte. 102 Hudson 

10/1 Zone 4  Meeting 6:30PM                 

Londonderry Lions Hall           

Mammoth Rd. 

10/25-27 NELC & Necrology    

Dedham Hilton, MA 

10/30 MD44 Council Meeting  

Airport Diner Manchester, NH 

11/3 44-N Cabinet Meeting      

Enfield  Community Center 

11/10 44-H Cabinet Meeting    

Puritan  Manchester, NH 

NEED HELP? 

Club President Assistance         
Here to help                                     

SVDG Robert Gustafson                                                                           
603-553-0531                                           

email  

robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

Club Secretary Assistance                 
Here to help                                      

CS Val Wilson                                                          
603-770-7705 

 email valenciawil@comcast.net    

Club Treasurer Assistance              

Daniel Guimond                                           

603-458-7744                                                

email 

LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net 

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                    
P.O. Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     
C: 603-387-6808                                  
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Mary Tremblay                                                   
E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjheri@comcast.net                   

 

HUNGER                                                              
Gail Dacey                                                    
E: grd514@aol.com 

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTEST 

Congratulations July Winner     

Kris Pavlik Barrington Lions.             

PDG Jerry Vaccaro’s pin was on 

Page 17.  Each month there will 

be a  photo of a Past District   

Governor’s pin in the Pride. Find 

the pin and  email me the page 

you found it on within 48 hours of   

receiving this newsletter.                   

A drawing will take place and the 

winner will be announced in the            

October Newsletter.                                    

The winner will receive a $10.00 

Dunkin Donuts gift card at the 

NOV 10th Cabinet Meeting.  

DG Steve’s 

TRAVELS 

2019 SEPTEMBER 

Sept 16, Nashua * Sept 24th, Meredith 

Sept 30th, Hudson 

mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
mailto:valenciawil@comcast.net
mailto:LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net
mailto:liondeedee@comcast.net
mailto:Lupesmom14@gmail.com
mailto:pbrews@comcast.net
mailto:JKasper@nedelta.com
mailto:mntremblay@earthlink.com
mailto:ricupero7@comcast.net
mailto:lionjeri@comcast.net
mailto:grd514@aol.com
mailto:melanieleesaunders@gmail.com
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44-H Cabinet Meeting August 4th at the Nashua Doubletree                                              

SVDG Bob Gustafson, FVDG Marie Hall,  Lion LeeAnn & DG Steve Middlemiss,   

PCC Celeste Ricupero, CS Val & CT Scott Wilson 

DG Steve had a very productive and en-
joyable first cabinet meeting. Attending 
from the Nashua club were KL Mike, 
PID Ed, Lions John, Louise and Elaine 

Hudson Lions Club Members  

Thank you  

Lion LeeAnn Middlemiss for the lovely Scarves from Milan 
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Thoughts from Multiple Council Chair Fred Plett  

Email: mccplett@gmail.com 

mailto:mccplett@gmail.com
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DG Steve visited the Barrington Area Centennial 
Club on 8-14-19.  Pictured below : 

Front L to R – DG Steve and VP Kristyne Pavlik 
Back  L to R:  Lion LeeAnn Middlemiss,  Secretary 
Julie Oakley, Lion Tom Oakley,      Lion Dorene 
Hillsgrove, and Treasurer Carole Frankiewicz.  

Thank you for a great visit and all you do for 
your community! 

Barrington Lions Club 

Moultonborough Lions Club held its annual picnic dinner for three of the local Nursing Homes, Golden View, Forest View 
and Mountain View. The club has been doing this for many years and it is a dinner that both the residents and club mem-
bers look forward to. Moultonborough Academy Music Director, Harmony Markey with student Katie Duddy, daughter of 
Lions Michelle and Jim Duddy, did a fantastic job entertaining everyone during the social and dinner hour. Katie has a love-
ly voice and it was fun to watch her mom and dad beam with pride. President Peter Allen called on Tail Twister Pat Keegan 
to lead the parade of Crazy Hats around the room so Harmony and Katie could judge the winner. After a short deliberation 
they announced “Grill Master” Larry LaPointe won First Prize. The Tail Twister presented Larry with a $5 scratch ticket 
wishing him a BIG win. President Peter rounded off the night by leading a Sing-a-Long. Everyone went home smiling. Lions 
Pride! You can’t see it. You can’t touch it. But you sure can feel it! 

Moultonborough Lions Club hosts 
their annual picnic dinner for Golden 
View, Forest View and Mountain View 
Nursing Homes 

Moultonborough Lions Club held a Crazy 
Hat Contest at their August Dinner 
Meeting with Lion    Larry LaPointe the 
“Grill Master” winning First Prize 

At the 44-H Cabinet Meeting on Aug 4, before buying  tickets for the 50/50 
raffle SVDG Virginia and Lion Al  Edwards talked that in the event either 
one of them won, they would donate the money to the newest Lion mem-
ber attending the Cabinet Meeting for the first time.   Virginia explained to 
the members that whenever they have won they donate and share with 
organizations in their community and that sharing is a good trait. Frances 
Caron of the Salem Lions Club was the newest Lions Member and first time 
Cabinet Meeting and Frances donated the money to LCIF. Virginia said that 
it was a good feeling for them and excitement for Frances and the club. 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (DG)                    
Steve Middlemiss                                        
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR (FVDG)
Marie Hall 
26 Moonlight Dr.  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:   mariehall326@gmail.com                  

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (SVDG) 
Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Valencia Wilson, Secretary                   
PCC Scott Wilson, Treasurer                        
59 Georgetown Drive                            
Center Barnstead, NH 03225                                  
H: 603-906-2353                                           
C: 603-770-7705 Valencia                           
C: 603-770-3700, Scott                                         
Val email: valenciawil@comcast.net     
PCC Scott email: scottwils@comcast.net 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR (MCC)        
Fred Plett                                                       
65 Wallace Rd.                                   
Goffstown, NH 03045                                              
C:  603-660-0732                                           
E:  MCCPlett@gmail.com  
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Zone 1 Marilyn Richardson, Chair                       
P.O. Box 65  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-882-1997 
C:  603-204-7914 
E: marilyn@pcom.com 

Zone 2 Mike Dolan, Chair 
5 Zoe Lane  
Newton, NH 03858 
C:  603-303-7950 
E: mt4dolan@gmail.com 
 
Zone 3 Randy Thompkins, Chair 
4 Coombs Farm Rd. 
Greenland, NH 03840 
H:  603-431-7352                             
C: 603-765-4965 
E: rye642@comcast.net 
 
Zone 4  PDG Gary Rodgers           
16 Mountain View Dr               
Hudson, NH 03051                                               
C: 603-883-4351                                                                                  
E:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Larry Williams, Chair                     
232 Loudon Rd                                         
Pittsfield, NH 03263                                    
C: 603-435-7861                                             
E: lwwildwilly@gmail.com 

Zone 6 Doug Griffin, Chair                         
74 Peaslee Crossing Rd                         
Newton, NH 03858                                      
H: 603-378-0693                                               
C: 603-944-1377                                                           
E: doug@seadec.com 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
24 Falcon Way                                        
Hales Location, NH 03860                                
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team (GLT)       
Patricia Kimball                                                
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  603-819-8433 
E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team (GMT)     
Al Goldstein 
35 Main St.  
Atkinson, NH 03811                            
H: 603-362-6529 
C:  603-913-1281                                   
E: ALgoldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Service Team (GST)            
Lenny Hall                                              
14 Winslow Dr. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  603-362-5743                                                                  
C: 978-360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change          

 

NHLIONSDISTRICT44-H 
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mailto:mt4dolan@gmail.com
mailto:rye642@comcast.net
mailto:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com
mailto:lwwildwilly@gmail.com
mailto:goug@seadec.com
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THE HUDSON LIONS CLUB 
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Salem Lions Club President Bob Dennis giving 
a donation to Salem Animal Rescue League. 

Thank you to all who supported the Danville Lions 
Book Sale at Kingston Old Home Days in August. 
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Hudson Lions Club President Don St. Onge along with Lion 

Peggie Lever presented Linda Pilla, Director of the George 

H. and Ella M. Rodgers Memorial Library of Hudson with 

1,000 book bags donated by the Hudson Lions Club. The 

donation is in addition to the 500 that were donated last 

year and given out to Hudson Library Patrons. This pro-

ject was created and carried out by Lion Peggie Lever. 

Erin Beals is the 2019 recipient of the  12th Annual Lion Ron 

Boisvert $1,000 Scholarship. The scholarship Is given for 

continuing education in the medical field. Erin is a Senior at 

UNH majoring in Occupational Therapy. Her grades and vol-

unteerism are outstanding. Ronald Boisvert was an active 

member of the Hudson Lions Club since 1983 until he suc-

cumbed to cancer at age 68 in 2006.   Although quiet in de-

meanor and a man of few words, he went about volunteer-

ing behind the scenes. Ron received an International Presi-

dent’s appreciation award for his volunteerism.  

Pictured are Club President, Don St Onge, Erin and 

her parents, Regina and Steve Beals. Front is Pauline 

Boisvert, spouse of the late Lion Ron Boisvert and 

PCC Roger LaTulippe,  Scholarship Chair. 

From a sponsorship to stuffing backpacks to KidSight Screening, 

the Nashua Lions once again stepped up to help Nashua stu-

dents get ready for a new school year. Hundreds of backpacks 

were filled and over fifty students were screened as part of the 

15th annual Nashua Goes Back to School program held at the 

Nashua Public Library. Club members helping included Lions 

Louise and John Deschenes, Gail and Lou Marino, Elaine and Ed 

Lecius, Fran Hendrickson, Deb Stoodley, Clay Rush, Kamal 

Masand, Eileen Kelly, Martha Ackerman, Nicki Englehart, Rick 

Dowd, Brian Rhodes, George Walker, June Caron, and Donna 

Courtemanche, along with Lion cubs Allyson and Kaylee. 
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   Hello all, I’m back. 
           Summer is almost behind us and like most of you I am looking forward to another busy “Service” 
year. Hoping I will get to see a lot of you at the Fisher cats game on the 24th where we will spread the 
word about “Lionism”. 
            Start selecting your service projects and putting your teams together to insure that those projects 
will be successful. Get new members involved early so they will feel like they are contributing and perhaps 
will become your future chairs? 
            Once again our global initiatives are Hunger, Vision, Enviroment, Diabetes, and Childhood cancer. 
Be sure to complete at least 3 of these so you can begin to qualify for your club excellence award. 
           One thing that I think we might all be a little weak on is our reporting of the service work that we 
accomplish. If this is true our club and it’s because you are having trouble “My Lion” please consider 
attending the Lions education class on September 14th. I understand that there will be a large focus placed 
on helping us work with the new updated site.  
           I look forward to working with you again this year, especially if asked for anything specific; 
otherwise I will attend the zones meeting and render my observations and opinions even when you don’t 
ask for them Ha! Ha! 
 Much success with all your projects. Don’t forget to report!! Lenny 

 

Thoughts from  

Global Service Team Leader Lenny Hall Lah03811@gmail.com 
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Gail Dacey: grd514@aol.com 

mailto:grd514@aol.com
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PCC Celeste Ricupero, Diabetes Chair 

Email: ricupero7@comcast.net 
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August 9, 2019 
Sam Longbook 
MD44 Council Chairperson 

Via Email 

Dear Mr. Longbook: 

On behalf of NOAH, the National Organization for Albinism and Hypopigmentation, I’d like to 
thank all of the New Hampshire Lions clubs for their efforts to maintain and expand Camp 
Lion’s Pride.  

NOAH hosted our tenth Family Camp at Camp Pride this past July. We had families travel 
from as far away as California to participate.  

The food this year was outstanding. The addition of the breakfast and salad bars was very 
well received. Patrick Rossiter was by far the best camp director you’ve ever had. He was 
100% committed to ensuring we had a fun and safe experience. He was present and helpful 
without being overbearing. We look forward to the opportunity to work with him again in 
2021. 

Thank you to everyone who works so hard to maintain the camp. Those new docks you 
installed allowed moms a quiet place to cool off and share experiences. The raft on the deep 
side allowed a group of teens to hang out and just be teenagers trying to work together to all 
stand at once, or just knock each other into the water. The low ropes course continues to 
challenge and inspire our campers. Even the boring stuff, like new mattresses, matter 
(especially to the parents).  

NOAH family camp is a place where kids with albinism and their families can come together 
to have fun and share experiences in a casual environment that is structured to meet their 
needs. Our kids are very sun sensitive, so our days are structured so outside activities take 
place at the beginning or the end of the day. While we were there, we couldn’t help but 
notice the drawings for the new rec hall. Our program leaders were practically giddy with 
excitement and immediately began brainstorming ideas for expanding our program utilizing 
the new space. 

My son is a veteran camper. He gave me a kiss Saturday morning and said “See you 
Wednesday mom.” It’s worth noting, that I attended camp! He’d swing by for a quick check-
in and then be off with his friends. My daughter was a counselor this year and she was 
excited to continue the magic for the next generation of campers. Both came home happy, 
and utterly exhausted.  
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LIONS NIGHT AT THE FISHER CATS 

AUGUST 24TH 
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LIONS NIGHT AT THE FISHER CATS 

AUGUST 24TH 

250 + Lions and their families took part in the Lions Night at the Fisher Cats.                    

New members inducted. 
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Jeri Maynard: lionjeri@comcast.net 

mailto:lionjeri@comcast.net
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